
 

 

	
	
	
	
Operations:	

• We	responded	to	48	calls	in	April.	
• COVID	Update:	

! Our	current	directives	include	fabric	masks	on	all	calls	and	N95	or	P100	masks	on	ALL	
medical	calls	when	closer	than	20	feet	to	the	patient.	

! We	continue	to	reevaluate	our	policies	to	limit	our	exposure	if	someone	becomes	sick.	
! We	currently	do	not	have	anyone	out	or	in	quarantine.			
! We currently have adequate supplies of PPE with small amounts in reserve. Gilpin County has 

additional reserves, if needed.  
! We are providing the support staff for the vaccine clinics.  We are providing 3-4 members for 

each clinic.  They are doing paperwork, directing people, assisting people to the site, etc.  If the 
member chooses to be paid they will be paid by TFPD and we will be reimbursed through OEM 
via federal COVID funding. 

• The 800 radio transition is going well. There has been a significant learning curve.   
 

Wildland: 
• Our	in-house	130/190	(basic	wildland	firefighter)	is	will	be	complete	next	weekend	after	the	

overnight	field	day.		This	was	a	40	hour	class	put	on	by	our	instructors.		The	class	also	had	
attendees	from	Golden	Gate	and	Central	City	Fire.	

• We	plan	to	list	Tender	57	available	on	May	31st.			
• We	plan	to	list	a	brush	truck	available	late	May.	

	
Administration:		

• Our	summer	picnic	has	been	scheduled	for	July	17th.		It	will	be	held	at	Columbine	Park	in	Dory	
Lakes	at	2pm.	Everyone	is	invited	and	welcome	to	bring	friends	and	family.	

• We	continue	to	get	lots	of	building	and	driveway	pans	for	review.	We	are	also	in	the	process	of	
working	through	a	commercial	permit	for	expansion	of	a	storage	facility	in	Rollinsville.		This	may	
open	the	conversation	for	repairing	the	cistern	in	the	area.	

• We	are	on	track	to	complete	100%	of	our	commercial	building	inspections	this	year.		I	don’t	think	
this	has	been	done	since	2012.	

• I	was	hoping	to	have	information	on	truck	replacement	for	this	meeting.		I	am	still	waiting	for	
additional	information.			
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